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Dear Parents,

I hope you and your family are well.

It has been a highly unusual and very difficult last two months – both for students and staff.  I remain very glad that we are back at school, that we are offering our full curriculum and that this has been achieved despite the challenges presented.  As you know, we have had a number of Covid 19 cases amongst the students and staff – but we have continued, as best we can, to support our students and to remain focused upon building their futures.

We are all adjusting to the new demands made upon our lives as a result of the pandemic.  You do not need me to tell you that we are in the grip of a very serious situation – many of our students and staff have close relatives who are medically vulnerable and we have a collective responsibility to follow the rules set for us by the government.  The letter I am obliged to send home with students who are to self-isolate is very clear in its description of what self-isolate entails, it is incumbent upon parents and students to ensure that the rules are followed – we are all in this together and the actions of one individual can impact us all.

We are doing many things in school to restrict the transmission of coronavirus – one recommendation from the government is to enable good ventilation of classrooms as much as possible.  Clearly, whist the weather has been mild, it has not been a problem to leave the windows wide open – but autumn is upon us and winter will follow.  Naturally, we don’t want students getting too cold, so windows will not always be wide open, but can I encourage parents to look ahead at the weather forecast and to encourage your daughters to add base layers when appropriate.  In addition, we will now allow students to wear a scarf in lessons – although it has to be one which fits in with school regulations (either a school scarf, or black, white, grey or cream).  If your daughter does not have a suitable scarf, can I ask you to purchase one over half term?  Of course I should add that the latter half of the autumn term also means that the St Michael’s Black Coat is to be worn to and from school – all students have been reminded during this week (does not apply to Sixth Form).
This half term we have been delivering our Recovery Curriculum – part of this is to gently welcome students back into the routine of school life.  We are continuing with our Recovery Curriculum after the half term break: A number of students will be attending after-school catch-up lessons (we are starting with Year 11 and Year 13) and the adjusted tutorial programme will continue to provide support and advice on topics such as mental health and wellbeing.  The demand for additional support such as counselling has never been higher – and we have increased provision to its highest level ever.  Some students have yet to get back into the routine of completing their homework on time, and so the detention system is being re-introduced in order to support and focus these individuals.
This has been a very demanding term so far – but it has been made more bearable by the support of parents, governors and trustees.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank parents for the support you have given St Michael’s over these last two months​.  Impressive numbers of parents have been attending the virtual PA meetings, voluntary contributions continue to be very generous and the school has received a great number of messages of support from parents.  In these difficult times, the fact that St Michael’s is an active and supportive community has been a source of energy and determination for us all, enabling us to follow our Catholic mission and support our young people in finding their way in this world.
I wish you all a restful half-term break,
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